

P.O. BOX 120 TUKTOYAKTUK, NT X0E 1C0 TEL#: 867-977-2286 FAX#: 867-977-2110

August 14, 2013

Executive Director NWT Water Board Box 2531 Inuvik, NT X0E 0T0

Executive Director NWT Water Board Box 1326 YK, NT, X1A 2N9

Re: Hamlet Of Tuktoyaktuk Water Licence (N7L3-0714) Request For Deferral Of Section D-26

Dear Sir or Madam:

In regard to our licence and requirement D-26, stating as follows:

"The licencee shall, by July 31, 2013, submit an assessment of effects of the solid waste disposal facilities on small bay adjacent to the facilities...";

due to the fact that we have had emergency sewage decants on June 13th, and August 6th of 2013 we question that the effects assessment of the solid waste disposal lagoon discharge into the small bay would not be meaningful.

Therefore, we ask that under the circumstances would it be appropriate that we get a deferral on this item to the renewed water licence.

Regards

Tom Matus, SAO